

#21, 4802 50th Avenue Yellowknife, NT X1A 1C4 Phone: (867) 920-4944 Executive Director @YKChamber.com

Liquor Legislation Review Committee Finance Shared Corporate Services PO Box 1320, Yellowknife, NT X1A 2L9

July 15, 2021

Re: Yellowknife Chamber of Commerce's Feedback on the NWT Liquor Legislation Review

Dear Liquor Legislation Review Committee,

We believe that the NWT Liquor Legislation Review should be guided by four principles: socially responsible consumption, efficient procurement of alcohol, free market distribution and flexible legislation that reflects Canadian trends and best practices.

This is an opportunity for the Government of the Northwest Territories to support entrepreneurship and economic development - access to liquor is important to socially responsible consumers, and businesses are willing to be partners in supporting responsible consumption.

To allow businesses to meet consumer demand, the legislation should be updated to provide flexibility through the following measures:

- Eased rules for liquor delivery
- Permit additional liquor store models such as specialized retail stores
- Permit liquor stores to provide additional services such as online ordering for pick-up
- Flexible store and sales hours
- Expanding eligibility for Class C and D licenses to permit tourism operators to sell liquor and allow customers to bring liquor with them on tourism excursions
- · Permit businesses to offer free or discounted liquor with eligible purchases, and
- Permit ferment-on-premises businesses (u-brew).

In an effort to support a more competitive environment for the sale of liquor, Restaurants Canadai has recommended that all Canadian jurisdictions make wholesale pricing available to all liquor licensees and allow liquor licensees to sell liquor for off-site consumption. Across Canada prohibitive liquor legislation is being updated to support businesses with COVID-19 survival and recovery. For example, earlier this week British Columbiaii announced that wholesale liquor pricing will be available to restaurants, and hospitality businesses will be permitted to sell pre-packaged liquor to go, something that has been permitted in Alberta and Ontario since December 2020.

The NWT Liquor Legislation Review is an opportunity to support economic diversification, fair competition, and to create a more reasonable environment for the sale of liquor in the NWT.

We look forward to continuing the discussion on July 15th.

Sincerely,

Tim Syer, President

Deneen Everett, Executive Director

ⁱ Restaurants Canada. (2019). Raise The Bar 2019. Retrieved from: https://www.restaurantscanada.org/industry-news/restaurants-want-in-on-selling-alcohol-for-off-premise-consumption/

ⁱⁱ Global News. (July, 8, 2021). B.C. Pubs and restaurants can now sell cocktails to go. Retrieved from: https://globalnews.ca/news/8014769/bc-pubs-restaurants-cocktails-to-go/